

Hello Racers!

Once (if) we get final approval from the DNR, I will get an official COVID protocol release out. In the meantime there are a couple major changes that I would rather you hear sooner than later in case you wish to transfer your bib.

1. YOU will be responsible for having a shuttle on call in the case you decide you do not want to continue. This could be a friend, family member, taxi service, etc. We will NOT be shuttling people. If it is an emergency, 911 should be called.
2. The first checkpoint at Butler Lake will not have any services. That means you need to be responsible for your own food and water for the first 15 miles. We will only be there to check you through.

These changes will have the highest impact on you as racers. Obviously we will have mask and distancing protocols as well as numerous other changes, but all that will be outlined in my next communication.

We understand this might not be what you envisioned. Luckily there are a LOT of people on the want list right now if you would prefer to transfer your bib.

Thank you for your understanding in these crazy times!

For the LOVE of MISERY...

Rod McLennan
Fat Otter Adventure Sports